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Telephone: 020 7974 5117 
 

 

 

26 June 2009 
 
Dear  Sir/Madam  
 

DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Acts 1990 (as amended) 
Town and Country Planning (General Development Procedure) Order 1995 
Town and Country Planning (Applications) Regulations 1988 
 
Full Planning Permission Granted 
 
Address:  
73-77 Marchmont Street 
London 
WC1N 1AP 
 
Proposal: 
Change of use of the ground floor of no. 73 from retail shop (Class A1) to restaurant (Class 
A3) as an extension to the existing restaurant at nos. 75-77 Marchmont Street, to provide a 
single planning unit, together with the installation of a replacement shopfront and awning 
over the frontage of nos. 73-77 Marchmont Street.  
 
Drawing Nos: Site Location Plan; 0207/15-01-01, 15-01-02, 15-01-05, Revised elevations 
showing door dated 23/04/2009, Revised detailed section dated 23/04/2009, 15-01-07 rev 
B, Revised text for drawings dated 23/4/2009, planning statement, and design and access 
statement, listed building appraisal. 
 
The Council has considered your application and decided to grant permission subject to the 
following condition(s): 
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Condition(s) and Reason(s): 
 
1 The development hereby permitted must be begun not later than the end of three 

years from the date of this permission. 
 
Reason: In order to comply with the provisions of Section 91 of the Town and 
Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). 
 

2 All new external work shall be carried out in materials that resemble, as closely as 
possible, in colour and texture those of the existing building, unless otherwise 
specified in the approved application. 
 
Reason: To safeguard the appearance of the premises and the character of the 
immediate area in accordance with the requirements of policies S1/ S2 and B1 and 
B7 of the London Borough of Camden Replacement Unitary Development Plan 
2006. 
 

3 Before the development commences, details of the location, design and method of 
waste storage and removal (including recycled materials) shall be submitted to and 
approved by the Council and the approved facility shall therefore be provided prior 
to the first occupation of number 73 as A3 floorspace and permanently maintained 
and retained thereafter. 
 
Reason: To safeguard the amenities of the adjoining premises and the area 
generally in accordance with the requirements of policies SD6, SD7B, SD8, 
Appendix 1 and R1B/R2/R3 of the London Borough of Camden Replacement 
Unitary Development Plan 2006. 
 

4 The use hereby permitted shall not be carried out outside the following times 
09:00am to 11:30pm Mondays to Fridays and 09:00am to 11:30pm Saturdays, 
Sundays and Bank Holidays.  
 
Reason: To safeguard the amenities of the adjoining premises and the area 
generally in accordance with the requirements of policies SD6 and R1B/R2/R3 of 
the London Borough of Camden Replacement Unitary Development Plan 2006. 

 
Informative(s): 
 
1 Your proposals may be subject to control under the Building Regulations and/or the 

London Buildings Acts which cover aspects including fire and emergency escape, 
access and facilities for people with disabilities and sound insulation between 
dwellings. You are advised to consult the Council's Building Control Service, 
Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street WC1H 8EQ, (tel: 020-7974 2363). 
 

2 You are reminded that filled refuse sacks shall not be deposited on the public 
footpath, or forecourt area until within half an hour of usual collection times. For 
further information please contact the Council's Street Environment Service 
(Rubbish Collection) on 020 7974 6914. or  by email recycling@camden.gov.uk or 
on the website www.camden.gov.uk/recycling) 
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3 The Council supports schemes for the recycling of bottles and cans and 
encourages all hotels, restaurants, wine bars and public houses to do so as well. 
Further information can be obtained by telephoning the Council's Street 
environment Service (Recycling) on 0207 974 6914 or by email 
recycling@camden.gov.uk or on the website www.camden.gov.uk/recycling. 
 

4 You are reminded of the need to provide adequate space for internal and external 
storage for waste and recyclables. For further information contact Council's Street 
Environment Service (Waste) on 020 7974 6914 or see the website 
www.camden.gov.uk/waste 
 

5 Reasons for granting permission. 
 
The proposed development is in general accordance with the policy requirements 
of the London Borough of Camden Replacement Unitary Development Plan 2006, 
with particular regard to policies S11/12; S1-S3; SD1; SD6; SD7B; SD8; B1; B3; 
B6; B7; R1; R2; R3; R7; T1; T3; T4; Appendix 1; and other supplementary 
guidance including Camden Planning Guidance 2006.  For a more detailed 
understanding of the reasons for the granting of this planning permission, please 
refer to the officers report. 
 

6 You are advised that condition 4 means that no customers shall be on the 
premises and no activities associated with the use, including preparation and 
clearing up, shall be carried out otherwise than within the permitted time. 
 

 
Your attention is drawn to the notes attached to this notice which tell you about your Rights 
of Appeal and other information. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Rachel Stopard 
Director of Culture & Environment 
 
It’s easy to make, pay for, track and comment on planning applications on 
line.  Just go to www.camden.gov.uk/planning. 
 


